
 

 

 

 
 
 

 AGENDA ITEM SUMMARY 

  

DESCRIPTION CONSIDER RESOLUTION NO. 2017-R41; A RESOLUTION OF THE CITY 
OF BOERNE, TEXAS, AUTHORIZING THE AWARD OF A CONTRACT FOR 
THE OLD SAN ANTONIO ROAD ELECTRICAL FEEDER PROJECT 

STAFF’S 
RECOMMENDED 
ACTION (be specific) 

Consider Resolution No. 2017-R41; A Resolution Of The City Of 
Boerne, Texas, Authorizing The Award Of A Contract For The Old San 
Antonio Road Electrical Feeder Project  To Linetec Services, LLC For An 
Amount Not To Exceed $268,796.72. 

CONTACT PERSON Michael Mann – Public Works Director 
SUMMARY The City has been performing various projects to complete the 

extension of four electric distribution feeders from the Menger Creek 
Substation on IH-10 and upgrade the four existing feeders from the 
Boerne Substation.  Ultimately these projects will allow for increased 
distribution to handle overall load growth and enhance system 
reliability through supply redundancy. 
 
City personnel have performed various prior projects throughout the 
system, but it has become necessary to privatize the remaining 
construction in order to complete the work in a timely fashion.  Only 
one larger scale project will remain after the completion of this 
current project, which is located along Old San Antonio Road, Oak 
Park and Herff/Esser (as highlighted in yellow on the attached map). 
 
We hired Schneider Engineering to design the project and put it out to 
public bid.  Schneider’s opinion of probable cost was $169,710.19.  
Five electric distribution contractors picked up plans, and three of 
those firms submitted bids ranging from $268,796.72 to $341,961.86 
(summary attached). 
 
It is now our choice to award the bid as presented or to reject all bids 
and re-advertise.  On the basis of the relatively close bid amount 
spread, we believe that the actual value of the work in current 
construction conditions is exemplified in the bids submitted 
regardless of the engineer’s estimated cost difference.    
 
Based on our experience with this type of work and the 
recommendation of Schneider engineering, it is Staff’s 
recommendation that the project be awarded to the low bidder, 
Linetec Services, LLC at their bid amount of $268,796.72. 

  District Impacted 

  1 = Anzollitto 

  2 = Woolard 

  3 = Boyd 

  4 = Cisneros 

  5 = Colvin 

 All 



 

 

 

 
 

COST $268,796.72 
SOURCE OF FUNDS Electric Department Operating Fund 
ADDITIONAL 
INFORMATION 

Bid Tabulation, Location Map 

 
This summary is not meant to be all inclusive.  Supporting documentation is attached. 
 
 


